
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Newsletter 
 

Issue 10 
Thursday 29 June 2023 
 
Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 
Tēnā koutou katoa  

Front of mind for the school right now are the Three-Way Conferences which are happening today through to this evening. I know 

the teachers and students are eager to share the progress your child has made and they are looking forward to sharing the 

celebration of learning. For some it will be the first time at a three-way conference. A reminder that every child must attend the 

conference with you. If there are other matters to be discussed in private then this can be arranged for another time.  

It is wonderful to see the St Heliers School name and crest displayed on the stone wall at the front of the school.  There is just the 

electrical lighting which needs to be connected before it is finally complete. I would like to thank both Mr Chris Brown who started 

the project on the previous board and Mr Grant Gillingham for completing the project on the current board. 

Thank you to all those parents who supported the Glendowie College students when they held their bake sale after the Excellence 

assembly on Friday 16 June. The funds raised were going towards ‘Jammies in June’ for children through the Middlemore 

foundation.  Certainly a worthy cause. 

We have now had the Kiwi English and Math's Competitions and  have the Science competition  next term in the first week back, 

Thursday 20 July. Students who were absent for the English or Math's competitions can sit this at the same time as the Science 

competition if they wish. 

It is great to see students representing the school in areas other than sports. A group of four Year 7&8 children represented St 

Heliers School at the EPRO8 engineering competition at Churchill Park School on Thursday 22 June in the evening and Year 5&6 

competed the following day. Well done to all those children. I know that the tasks can be very challenging. 

Monday was certainly a celebration of learning for Pakakē (Year 5&6) and Kākahi (Year 7&8). The Pakakē team shared their 

science experiments. They have been learning how to write their hypothesis, method and results and all showed a strong 

understanding of a ‘fair test’.  Miss Gormley, our Science teacher, will be very impressed when these children become Year 7 

students.  Kākahi  shared their pod casts and research around their inquiry topic - Conflict. There was an interesting array of 

questions and topics. The standard across the Year 7&8 team is impressive. 

This week is Support Staff Week and yesterday we celebrated the amazing work all our support staff do by holding a lovely 

morning tea, especially for them.  They do amazing work which supports the learning of our students, allowing our school to 

function smoothly and efficiently. 

We say farewell to Miss Melanie Momsen who has been the classroom teacher in Room 21. She will be taking a teaching roll in 

Christchurch where she is relocating to. We thank her for all her commitment and care to the children. We welcome Miss Anita 

Minnaar to St Heliers School and Room 21. She brings a wealth of experience to this roll. She will introduce herself to you all in the 

first newsletter next term.  

Have a safe and happy holiday and I look forward to seeing you all in Term 3. 

Sean Valvoi 

Principal 

Noho ora mai 



 

  

This week was book week and on Tuesday 27 June the children dressed in their favourite book character and paraded around 
the school. The younger students invited their grandparents and in the hall they listened to a story from the Scholastic Books 
lady, Rachael Hobson and Mr Valvoi. 
Thank you all those who supported the school by buying books at the book fair.  

Book Character dress up was a fantastic day and the children and teachers looked amazing. 

 

SCENES FROM THE SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR 



 

 

KIWI COMPETITIONS 

Thursday 20 July (Term 3) 

Science—Year 5&6    9.30am 

Science—Year 7&8  11.30am 

Well done all those students who received Excellence Certificates at the Year 1—8 Excellence Assembly 
on Friday 16 June. 

Excellence Awards recognise those children who have attained a standard of academic, sporting or  
cultural excellence in some aspect of their schooling. 

EXCELLENCE AWARDS TERM 1 

Excellence Awards - T2 

Yr Rm Name 

0 1 Miguel T 

1 2 Minh L 

1 3 Kaden N 

1 7 Rupert McG 

1 8 Max S 

2 4 Scarlett C 

2 5 Thomas G 

2 6 Levi E 

3 11 Flynn B 

3 12 Frankie S 

3 17 Hugo McF 

4 10 Toby B 

4 13 Kian DR 

Excellence Awards - T2 

Yr Rm Name 

4 16 Carys P 

5 21 Chase D 

5 24 Liam M 

5 25 Alice P 

6 22 Aanya DR 

6 23 Bryan LG 

6 26 Ved B 

7 18 Ryan C 

7 19 Summit E 

7 27 Zoe C 

8 14 Maggie B 

8 15 Naomi C 

8 20 Diya P 

 

FAREWELL MISS MEL MOMSEN 

We would like to thank Miss Momsen for 
being our Room 21 teacher for the past two 
terms. Miss Momsen has been a dedicated 
and committed teacher, who has embraced 
the opportunity to build warm and caring 
relationships with all the Room 21 children 
and to further hone her teaching skills at the 
Year 5 level in a New Zealand school. Mel 
joined our school this year after moving from 
South Africa four years ago. She will be 
finishing her time at our school on Friday 30 
June as she is moving to Christchurch to be 
with her partner who accepted a promotion 
earlier this term.  

We would like to wish Mel all the best in her 
future endeavours, as she experiences living 
and teaching in Christchurch. 

Patsy Torrie 
Deputy Principal 



 

 

On Tuesday in Week 8, the Terehu, Year 0-2 Team went on a hike to Dingle Dell to observe what kind of 
insect life we could find in our local park environment.  Following our study of minibeasts this term, the 
children were excited to see for themselves what and how many they could find in our own 
neighbourhood.  
 
We were so lucky to have an expert parent,  Claudio Cubillos-Ruiz, our resident entomologist to lead us 
and give us some pointers on how to find the insects, how to observe them and how to put them safely 
back into their habitat.  The children all had a fabulous walk and were heard to say “This is the best trip 
ever!” 
 
When we returned from our walk, Dr Cubillos-Ruiz gave us a presentation on his study of stick insects in 
South America and Canada and  the children were treated to an interactive experience of how to pin 
and observe insects as well as several slides to view through a microscope. 
 
Our resulting written work showed lots of new learning and a deeper understanding of the insect 
ecosystem. 
 
Linda Bartlam and Jackie Lyon - Terehu Team Leaders 

TEREHU (YEAR 0-2) DINGLE DELL WALK—TUESDAY 13 JUNE 



 

 

GIVE A KID A BLANKET 

 

A massive thank you to all parents, students, staff and members of the St Heliers Community 
who so kindly donated items of warmth over the past three weeks, for the Give a Kid a Blanket 
charity. Many of the items 
donated were brand new. All 
donations will go directly to 
families in need, organised by 
the charity who work closely 
with Community Health 
Workers, social workers and 
the police. The kindness and 
generosity shown is greatly 
appreciated and will make a 
difference to many families.  
 

Mrs Kerry Herbert 
Y8 Teacher 

In Year 1 we have had the pleasure of  Korean International Students joining our classes. To help these 
students transition into our school it is important for us to gain a small understanding of some of the 
cultural practices that are important to the people of Korea.  One of these is a traditional Korean Tea 
Ceremony.  
 
To assist our Korean students with the transition phase into school we have Cecelia Kim.   Cecelia, with 
the help of Minji So (Mother of Yujoo Kwon from Room 7) visited Rooms 2, 7 and 8 to demonstrate how 
a traditional tea ceremony is performed. 
 
The children thoroughly enjoyed the experience and loved trying on traditional Korean clothing and 
tasting tea.  

TEAM TEREHU YEAR 1 KOREAN TEA CEREMONY 



 

 

 
For Epro8, two teams were selected to compete in the inter school competitions on 
Thursday the 22 June. Before the competition, two teams had to be selected through an 
in-school competition. These teams were both Year 7&8. We had to create a ‘dunk tank’ 
which was very hard and a ‘certificate giver outer’. We had to follow a specific criteria 
which included challenges and practical word problems. It was all so much fun and we 
learnt lots of skills through electronics, to understanding the gears, pulley system and so 
much more.  
The two teams that got selected to go through to the inter school competition were ‘The 
Missing Screwdrivers’ and ‘Builder Beavers’.  
On the day of the inter school competitions, we 
were all very nervous and excited. We arrived at 
Churchill Park School hall and there were at least 
five other different schools, and lots of new 
equipment to get the hang of before the 
competition started. We were given options on 
what to make, such as the rat wheel, the clock, 
and lots more. We all had great fun at the 
competition and gained a unique experience.  
 
On behalf of Parmin, Khloe, James, Jamie, Daniel, 
Ian, Will and Alex, we would like to thank Mrs 
Herbert and Mr Christie for all your help and 
organisation. We appreciate all your guidance 
and are really grateful to have such great 
teachers! 
By Parmin and James 

EPRO8 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 

We are very proud of our school uniform which our Board has the responsibility of setting the code for. We believe that 
wearing a school uniform helps promote school pride and unity, and provides an increased school identity within and beyond 
the community.  
 

Last week at our morning assemblies we talked to all the children about our school uniform as there have been a few 
children wearing items that do not meet our uniform policy. Please can you support us by ensuring that by the start of Term 
3 your child wears our school uniform correctly and adheres to the following; 

•     footwear which are black shoes or sandals that are totally black without any white showing. No boots are allowed. 

•     socks that follow the policy which is on our school website, found at 'Our School, School Policies, Uniform Policy' 

•     all hair accessories must be the school colours 

• long sleeved school shirt to cover a long sleeved undergarment  

All children must wear their school uniform to and from school and footwear must be on. The exception  is our sports 
uniform may be worn by senior children who have an early morning sports practice or are attending Bay Suburbs or Eastern 
Zone sports tournaments. School uniforms including school shoes must be in school bags if arriving in sports uniforms for 
early morning sport practices. 
 

If there is a medical reason as to why your child will be wearing something that does not conform to our uniform policy, 
please ensure both the classroom teacher and the school office have this in writing. 
 

We will be checking uniforms on a regular basis from the start of Term 3. 

Patsy Torrie 
Deputy Principal 



 

 

Year 5&6 Bay Suburbs Rippa / Rugby Tournament 

Year 5&6 students participated in the Bay Suburbs Rippa / Rugby Tournament 
at Colin Maiden Park in St Johns on Tuesday, 13 June. Excitement and 
anticipation for the day ahead could be seen and felt everywhere. The students 
were ready to tackle and tag their worthy opponents and make our St Heliers 
School community very proud. All teams showed good sportsmanship and 
determination throughout the day, making them all champions.  
 

St Heliers School entered 4 teams: a Year 5 and Year 6 girls’ Rippa team and a 
Year 5&6 combined boys Rippa and tackle team. Our teams displayed great ball 
handling skills and supportive, cohesive collaboration. The Year 5 girls’ Rippa 
team and Year 5&6 boys’ Rippa teams came first in their pools. The Year 6 
girls’  Rippa team came second in their pool and the Year 5&6 boys’ tackle 
team won two out of their four games and came close to victory in the other 
two matches.  
 

We were very fortunate to have parent helpers for each team. The time, 
dedication and support from these parents are what 
make opportunities like this possible for our students. A 
massive thank you to each of the parents for all their help 
on the day and leading up to the tournament day.   
 
By Lewis I 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eastern Zone Hockey 

On Monday the 19 June, the SHS Kākahi, Year 7&8 hockey teams played in 

the Eastern Zone tournament. The boys team had a tough pool playing 

against the likes of Kings and St Kents, but 

managed to finish fifth on the day. The girls had a 

more rewarding outing, 

coming third after 

winning two of their 

four games. A massive 

thank you to Louise 

Mitchelson for 

managing the boys at 

the event and Odie 

Johnson for training 

both teams.  

SPORTS UPDATE 

Boys team: 
 
Leo H 
Harley H 
Marcel M 
Will M 
Will B 
Aaron G 
Ian M 
Lewis I 
Blake MT 
James D 

Girls team: 
 
Mia M 
Kova H 
Amelia H 
Isla B 
Aisha McH 
Sophia C 
Parmin DS 
Rebecca R 
Katie J 
Jona J 
Marie H 
Emma D 

Year 6 Boys 
Rippa 

Year 6 Girls 
Rippa 

Year 5 girls 
Rippa 

Year 6 Boys 
Rippa 

Year 5 Boys 
Rippa 

Year 5 girls 
Rippa 

1st – Kohi Kes-
trels 

2nd – Glen-
dowie 

3rd – St Ignatius 

  

1st - Glen-
dowie 

2nd – St 
Heliers 

3rd- St Ignatius 

  

1st- St Heliers 

2nd-  Orakei 

3rd- Glendowie 

  

1st- St Heliers 

2nd-  Orakei 

3rd- Glen-
dowie 

  

1st – St Ignatius 

2nd Glendowie 

3rd- Churchill 
park 

  

1st- St Heliers 

2nd-  Churchill 
Park 

3rd- St Ignatius 

  



 

 

AMAZING TALENT 

Sylvie Hosken in Year 3, Room 11, was on the news this past week and represented St Heliers School wonderfully. 
Earlier this term, she bravely tried out for the Kea Kids News auditions hosted for the Paikea team (Year 3&4). She 
was selected to star as a news reporter for Kea Kids News as they investigated and explored new additions made to 
Onehunga Primary School. Check out Sylvie’s fantastic work: 
 
https://www.nzherald.co.nz/nz/kea-kids-news-onehunga-primary-students-get-a-flash-new-building/
J7HOUPNWKPUJHDEWG7TGD2BOSA/ 
 
We are all so proud of her along with all the other students who auditioned for the role. Tu meke, Sylvie! 

 April Smith 
Year 3 Teacher, Room 11 

Hockey Opportunity 

Keen to play more hockey? Don’t miss the muster, send your details  

to  findlay.gabrielle@gmail.com and kim_carruthers@hotmail.com and we will keep you up to date about 
upcoming summer after-school six a-side hockey and winter 2024 team selection and training dates.  There is also 
a Saturday winter umpire training programme for Year 9+ students, if your child is keen to learn. 

Well done! 

To Aria H who has been selected to represent Auckland at the Gymnastics National Championships being held in 
Tauranga in July. A great achievement Aria, and good luck for the competition. 

To the two water polo teams who played in the Year 7&8 Winterfest over the weekend. The SHS Red Team won 
gold in the B grade and our SHS Blue Team came 7th in the C grade out of 16 teams. 
SHS Blue team should also be acknowledged as they played so well.  Both teams had  junior school players 
involved making the achievement even more impressive. 
 
 

SPORTS UPDATE continued 

https://www.nzherald.co.nz/nz/kea-kids-news-onehunga-primary-students-get-a-flash-new-building/J7HOUPNWKPUJHDEWG7TGD2BOSA/
https://www.nzherald.co.nz/nz/kea-kids-news-onehunga-primary-students-get-a-flash-new-building/J7HOUPNWKPUJHDEWG7TGD2BOSA/
mailto:findlay.gabrielle@gmail.com
mailto:kim_carruthers@hotmail.com


 

 

JUMPING JUNE 

 

St Heliers School  

 

PAIKEA Year 3&4  

Jumping June Skip Off 

Wednesday June 13th 2023 BLOCK 2 

(11:10am- - 12:40pm) 

Week 8 Term 2 2023 

St Heliers School Paikea Team held its very first Year 3&4  HEART FOUNDATION JUMPING JUNE SKIP OFF during 
Week 8. All the Year 3&4 students present on the day were able to take part in New Zealand’s LARGEST Annual 
Nationwide Skip-A-Thon to raise money for the Heart Foundation - the only organisation that is dedicated to 
supporting all the children born every single week with heart defects in New Zealand.  

Team Paikea teachers assisted their students to get prepped and ready for the Jumping June Skip Off by including 
skipping skills before school activities, fitness and PE sessions beginning sometime in Week 5. Each student 
received their very own personalised skipping rope (theirs to keep) to use at those times. 

On the Jumping June Skip Off Day, the Paikea, Year 3&4, students jumped rope, hula hooped and jogged for one 
hour (in total - some breaks are included in between) travelling in differentiated Paikea skipping groups, moving 
from activity to activity every 4-5  minutes. There was music, water breaks, pavement chalk drawings and 
lemonade ice blocks for all at the completion of the event. Parents were encouraged to attend the event and were 
a valuable asset on the day. 

All funds raised through St Heliers School Paikea Jumping June go directly to Heart Children (New Zealand’s Child 
and Youth programme and services.) Through their participation in the Jumping June Skip-Off, Paikea students are 
helping other children living with a heart condition. It has been a great way for our children to learn the importance 
of supporting others in the community. To date our Paikea Jumping June Skip Off sponsorship donations have 
raised over $15,000. RAWE! 



 

 

Friday 30 June   Last day of term 2.  Wear something fluro and bring a gold coin. 

 

Monday 17 July   Term 3 commences 

Wednesday  19 July  Y3&4 ‘Wild Feelings” dramatic   

     performance   

Thursday 20 July   Science Kiwi Competition Y5&6, Y7&8 

Friday 21 July   Y7&8 Eastern Zone Netball 

Monday 24 July   Y7&8 Dance lessons commence 

   

UPCOMING EVENTS 

2023 SCHOOL YEAR DATES 

Term 3 17 July—22 September 

Term 4 9 October—15 December 

How time flies!  All of a sudden, it's already the end of the Term 2. 

The Dragon Boat Festival, also known as Duanwu Festival, is an annual event celebrated on the 5th day of the 5th month of 
the Chinese lunar calendar. With a history spanning over 2,000 years, this festival holds great cultural and historical 
significance in China and among Chinese communities worldwide.  

The festival is observed by racing dragon boats, eating zongzi (sticky rice dumplings), and hanging up colorful silk threads, all 
of which pay homage to Qu Yuan and his legacy. 

In 2023, the dragon boat festival falls on 22 June. All classes at school, learnt about the festival by making a paper dragon 
boat, in Year 1&2 a paper dragon, in Year 3&4 a dragon boat, in Year 5&6, and in Year 7&8 a paper plate dragon. The 
children all really enjoyed making these artworks. 

Yanyan Lou (娄老师) 

MANDARIN UPDATE 

Citizenship Awards recognise those children who consistently uphold our school values 
and consistently display citizenship qualities. These qualities are, friendly and helpful, 
generous with your time and talents for the good of others without thought of personal 
reward, and sympathetic towards those in  distress, the weak and the needy.

The Board have now confirmed the Term dates for 2024. We hope this helps you when you are making plans for 

next year. 

2024 SCHOOL YEAR DATES 

Term 1 (10 Weeks)  Wednesday 7 February - Friday 12 April  (Easter 29 March, 1 & 2 April) 

Term 2 (10 Weeks)  Monday 29 April - Friday 5 July   (King’s Birthday 3 June, Matariki 28 June) 

Term 3 (10 Weeks)  Monday 22 July - Friday 27 September 

Term 4 (10 Weeks)  Monday 14 October - Friday 20  December (Labour Day 28 October) 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Glendowie College 

PARENT AND STUDENT OPEN DAY 

Saturday 22 July, -  9.00 to 12.00 midday 

Tours start at 9am, 10am and 11am only 

Braxton Savage a past St Heliers School pupil will 

be holding a sausage sizzle on the day at the       

college, so please bring gold coins to support 

the mental health charity, I AM HOPE. 

 



 

 



 

 


